
   

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  



 
 

VISION STATEMENT 
OF THE NY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 

 
The New York Annual 
Conference through 
the grace of God 
embodies the beloved 
community of hope, 
building  
up a healthy body  
of Christ, with  
heart-warmed  
United Methodists  
in mission for the 
transformation of the 
world. 

 
MISSION STATEMENT 
OF THE NY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 
 

We strive to share 
God’s love by 
creating safe places 
where all are 
accepted and 
welcomed, 
connecting the needs 
of people to the 
presence of God, and 
transforming the 
world through Christ. 

 

VISION STATEMENT 
OF THE UNITED 

METHODIST 
CHURCH OF LAKE 

RONKONKOMA 

We are the church  
at Five Corners 
spreading the  
“Light of Christ” from 
ourselves to  
the community and 
the world. 

 

 
Dear Friends at UMCLR, 

 

         February is a month when we focus on the heart. It is American Heart Month, 

when we raise awareness of a heart healthy lifestyle that supports our physical heart, 

including getting exercise, adequate rest and eating healthy. It is also the month of St. 

Valentine’s Day so we see a lot of heart decorations around us and may have to resist 

the temptation to overindulge in chocolate.  

          What if we think of February as “God’s Heart Month?” The month when we 

focus on God’s heart of love for us and how we can respond with love for God? “For 

God so loved the world that He gave His only begotten Son that whosoever believeth 

on him should not perish but have everlasting life.” (John 3:16) God’s love in Christ 

provides a model for the love we share with the world, love that includes, shows 

compassion, is forgiving, is kind, is healing and transformational. 

              St. Valentine is an example of someone who bravely showed love for others. 

During a time when new marriages became illegal in Rome because Emperor Claudius 

thought it would deter his efforts to recruit soldiers and distract existing soldiers from 

their job, Valentine, a priest, performed weddings in defiance of this ruling. He even 

paid for this decision with his life, and after he was executed he was buried on 

February 14. It is for this reason that he is often associated with romantic love today; 

he literally died to perform marriages during a time when they were illegal in Rome.  

But our Valentine’s Day traditions extend beyond the romantic and it is common for 

friends and family members to give Valentine cards, gifts, and chocolates to one 

another. 

              Love comes in many forms, and Paul wrote in his First Letter to the Church at 

Corinth that it is the greatest of the spiritual gifts. The mark of a Christian is love, and 

so is the mark of a true church. Love “holds no record of wrongs,” (1 Corinthians 13: 5 

). It is all about building up the other and not oneself. It is about wanting the best for 

others. God’s love is the source of our human love, and so we give God thanks and 

praise when love abounds. Healthy love does not seek to control but to cooperatively 

work for the good of all. Healthy love is not possessive or self-centered; healthy love 

is generous. Healthy love values relationship over power and wealth. 

             There is a beautiful story that Valentine, while in jail, developed a friendship 

with a young blind girl named Julia, who was the daughter of the jailer. He taught her 

and encouraged her and helped her heal from bullying she had received. When he was 

sentenced to die, he wrote her a last note encouraging her to stay close to Christ and 

signed it “From your Valentine.”  This is the spiritual source of the tradition of writing 

notes of love on Valentine’s day.  

             As a congregation, may we observe “God’s Heart Month” and share love in 

Christ with one another. May we continue to embody a “healthy body of Christ,  

making disciples for the transformation of the world.” (excerpt from New York 

Conference Mission statement.)  

 
In Christ’s Service, 

 

Rev. Karen A. Burger, Pastor 

 



 

Lections
 

 
February 5 

5th Sunday after the 
Epiphany 

 

Isa 58:1-9a (9b-12) 

Ps 112:1-9 (10)  

(UMH 833) 

1 Cor 2:1-12 (13-16) 

Matt 5:13-20 

 
February 12 

6th Sunday after the 
Epiphany 

 
Deut 30:15-20 

Ps 119:1-8 (UMH 840) 

1 Cor 3:1-9 

Matt 2:1-12 

 
 

February 19 
Transfiguration 

Sunday 
 

Exod 24:12-18 
Ps 99 (UMH 819) 

2 Pet 1:16-21 
Matt 17:1-9 

 
 

February 26 
1st Sunday in Lent 

 
Gen 2:15-17; 3:1-7 

Ps 32 (UMH 766) 

Rom 5:12-19 

Matt 4:1-11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Pray with us . . . 
 

 



 
 

Ongoing 
Missions: 

 

 

The Food Pantry  
is open on the  

1st  & 3rd Tuesday  
of the month  

(except holidays) 
from 3:00 – 5:00 pm 
 

 

 
 
 

Support Groups: 
 

Narcotics Anonymous  
Mondays - 7:00 pm  

Thursdays -6:00 p.m. 
in Fellowship Hall 

 
Alcoholics Anonymous 

Tuesdays – 6:30 &  

8:30 p.m. 

Fridays – 8:00 p.m. 

 

 

Please call our  
church office at  

631-588-5856 for 
further information. 
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These names are offered each month.  It is an opportunity to 

extend to our friends and loved ones the love of Christ on 

these special days, and to express our thanks for the gift of 

their presence in our midst. 

If you would like to be on our birthday list, please call the 

church office at (631) 588-5856 and we will gladly add your 

name. 

 

       7     Jessica Alessi 
     7     Jean McNeill 

     9     Cheryl Otto 
     10   Helen Mulvihill 

     15   Sue Sprague 
     15   Conner Tracey 

     19   Gregory Olivotti, Jr. 
     22   Sharon Corvaia 

     22   Barbara Brown 
     23   Rev. Karen Burger 

     24   Janet Baumann 
     24   Tessa Tom 

 

 



 
 

Martha’s Place  
 

Thrift Shop 
 

631-981-9749 
 
 

Hours: 
 

Mondays 
10 am – 2 pm 

 
Tuesdays 

10 am – 2 pm 
 

Fridays 
10 am – 2 pm 

 
Saturdays 

10 am – 2 pm 

 
 
 
 

 

Martha’s Place Thrift Shop 

 
 

WOW, can it be February already?  Where has the time 

gone? Time as usual, just keeps marching on!  
 

First, I would like to thank you and our community for all the 

marvelous donations which keep our Thrift Shop alive and 

thriving!  Also, I want to thank all our amazing volunteers who 

give of their time and energy to keep our shop open and stocked 

with constantly updated merchandise! Many thanks to Dorothy 

who is a wizard at staging the items for sale.   
 

St. Valentine’s Day will be here before you know it and we have 

many items available for you to check out including some lovely 

jewelry.  We are open Monday-Tuesday-Friday-Saturday from 10 

AM – 2 PM. Stop in, look around, and say hello! 
 

In God’s service,  

Marilee Drisgula and all volunteers 
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The United Methodist men are looking forward to a wonderful new year 

with lots of good work and fellowship; we would like to invite any men of 

the church who would be interested in joining our Christ centered group to 

please do so.  

 

Trifolds are in the narthex for those interested in seeing what our group is 

based on.  

 

In God’s Service, 

Dennis Subbiondo, President 
 

 
 

Monday, February 13 at 7:00 p.m. we will meet for a program about prayer.  
Leaders: Trish Hayward and Barb Colucci. 
 

Looking ahead: 
March 13 meeting – guest speaker KMS Native Plants – Gardening 
April – Retreat 
May 15 – Tessa’s Tea Party 
June 12 

WOMEN’S RETREAT 
 

Who:       All women invited 
What:      Weekend retreat 
Where:    Shelter Island, Camp Quinipet 
When:     Friday afternoon - April 21 
                Saturday – April 22 
                Sunday morning – April 23 
 

Please reserve your spot before March 30!  Deposit $50, check made out to 
Lk Ronk UM Church 
Please let Sue Sprague or Tessa Tom know if you will be staying all weekend 
or just Saturday.  Final cost TBD, depends on how many attend. 
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The winter season is upon us once again and your Board 
of Trustees would appreciate donations of salt and ice 
melt for our walkways. Thank you in advance for your 
donations.  
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The penitential season of Lent is a season of the Church year which 
commemorates the forty days Jesus fasted and prayed in the wilderness 
before he began his public ministry.  
Lent is a very personal time, so The United Methodist Church does not have 
official guidelines on how individuals should observe Lent via a fast or in any 
other way. Some choose to give up a certain food, however a spirit of fasting 
can include restriction of luxuries such as television watching, shopping and 
spending time on the computer. We can give away clothing or possessions 
to those in need, give our time by volunteering or we can pray more often 
alone or with family members. 
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FINANCE COMMITTEE 

MESSAGE  
Our 2022 Finance Committee had an extremely taxing year, fraught with 

concerns and problems, old and new challenges and a forward looking 

negative financial projection that will require constant close monitoring 

and the establishment and realization of new norms.  In looking back, 

some of our challenges during 2022, with looks to the future, are 

delineated herein: 

 Issued a target plan for 2022 with a $30,000 deficit hoping it 

would energize savings in expenses, increases in stewardship 

giving and fuel new ideas for fund raising.  Our actual year end 

figure was a deficit of $31,930.  This will mark our finishing in a 

negative position 6 of the past 9 years, with the COVID PPP 

funding we were given, accounting for 2 of the positive position 

years.   

 This year, 2023, the Finance Committee issued a target 

plan/budget with a deficit of $7,500.  To achieve this major plan 

reduction, Finance (1) assessed and estimated all income and 

expense categories, (2) challenged our membership offerings to 

increase closer to their 2019 levels, (3) challenged each 

committee and group to increase their fund raising activities 

and/or give more money to our general fund and (4) anticipated 

solar panel electricity savings for the entire year.   

 Illustrated and shared our financial picture, looking into the 

future with loss positions, which identified various financial 

sources supporting current church activities which would have 

to be utilized for current expenses and would thus be zeroed out 

by around the year 2026.  Then, to continue operations as we 

know them, we would have to go back to families whose loved 

ones have left bequests to our church for specific reasons and 

ask them to change the specifics to help sustain church 

operating activities and to keep our UMCLR doors open. 
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 Realized a financial transition for a new Pastor and a new co-op 

structure with another United Methodist Church wherein we are 

sharing specific Pastoral expenses, which will net a slight positive 

financial position for us. 

 Fostered a “deep dive” financial look into the Nursery School, 

which resides on our property, to ensure its current financial 

viability and the maintaining of a positive position moving 

forward.  With a concerted effort by the Nursery School, current 

plans sustain a positive financial position, which will continue to 

be reviewed. 

 Continuously challenged our Church Council leadership to 

initiate changes in our operating posture to recoup a positive 

financial position moving forward.  Initiated discussions with 

Stewardship leadership to help decide on a 2023 Stewardship 

campaign to increase congregational financial awareness and to 

stimulate increased giving. 

Our Finance Committee is a talented, spirited, faithful group of 

parishioners whose primary focus and concern is our UMCLR financial 

stability.  As Finance leaders, they constantly issue clear, concise, timely 

and accurate financial accounts and reports along with a dialogue apropos 

their conclusions, projections and recommendations.  Even though the 

answers aren’t always positive, kudos to our entire Finance Committee for 

a difficult job well done and for spiriting us into the future with fortitude 

and promise.  We all hope and pray you understand our current 

financials, face the realities and heed our call for help. Thank you. 

 

 GOD SPEED! 
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Lincoln’s Birthday – February 12 
 

 
Washington’s Birthday – February 22 
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Almighty and ever living God, we humbly pray that, as your Only-begotten Son was 

this day presented in the temple, so we may be presented to you with pure and clean 

hearts by Jesus Christ our Lord; who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one 

God, now and forever.  Amen. 
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I want the whole Christ for my Savior, the whole Bible for my book, 

the whole church for my fellowship, and the whole world for my 

mission field.                                                                        John Wesley 
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“Alone we can do so little; together we can do so much.” 
Helen Keller 
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“Everybody can be great. Because anybody can serve.  You don’t 

have to have a college degree to serve.  You don’t have to make 

your subject and your verb agree to serve.  You don’t have to 

know the second theory of thermodynamics in physics to serve.  

You only need a heart full of grace. A soul generated by love.” 

 

                                        Martin Luther King, Jr. 
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More on the Transfiguration 
2 After six days Jesus took Peter, James and John with him and led them up a high 

mountain, where they were all alone. There he was transfigured before them. 3 His 

clothes became dazzling white, whiter than anyone in the world could bleach them. 4 And 

there appeared before them Elijah and Moses, who were talking with Jesus. 5 Peter said 

to Jesus, “Rabbi, it is good for us to be here. Let us put up three shelters—one for you, 

one for Moses and one for Elijah.” 6 (He did not know what to say, they were so 

frightened.) 7 Then a cloud appeared and covered them, and a voice came from the 

cloud: “This is my Son, whom I love. Listen to him!”                                      Mark 9: 2-7 
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A February Message from SPPRC 
Throughout the journey of our lives, we communicate love in different ways 

and with different levels of intensity depending on the person who is 

receiving our love. As Christians, love is at the heart of our beliefs. 

 

Because of that, we should strive to show love in its highest form—

agape love—as Jesus told us to do. After all, it’s through love that we 

allow God to abide in us (1 John 4:12). And it’s through love that we make 

ourselves known to the world as Christ’s disciples (John 13:35). 

 

In February, please show your love, gratitude and appreciation to our 

Pastor Karen Burger and our staff, Abby who runs our office and assists 

our Pastor, and Rex and Heather who through musical talents enhance our 

worship experience.  Also, Phil Armstrong for keeping our church clean and 

sanitized. 

 

In His Love,  

Liza Wright and SPPRC 2023 members  

 
Greetings from the Education Work Area, 
 

February is upon us! Hopefully our New Year’s resolutions are still intact! 

February is a short month with a holiday right in the middle that 

celebrates love. As Christians our hearts are warmed all year by the 

knowledge that ”God so loved the world that He gave His only Son” John 

3;16. What did Jesus teach us? Matthew 22:36, “Teacher which 

commandment in the law is the greatest? ‘You shall love the Lord your God 

with all your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your mind. This is 

the greatest and first commandment. And the second is like it: you shall 

love your neighbor as yourself. On these two commandments hang all the 

law and the prophets.’”  

I am grateful for our church family and the work we all do to act upon our 

love for God and each other. I am especially grateful for our teachers and 

leaders who faithfully come out each week to teach our children. They are 

an example of living the two great commandments referenced in Matthew. 

Our work area is looking to add more teachers. It is labor of love. Please 

consider joining us. 

1 John 4:7-8 “Beloved let us love one another, because love is from God: 

everyone who loves is born of God and knows God. Whoever does not love 

does not know God for God is love.” 

 

Sue Preddice, Education Chair 

https://www.biblestudytools.com/1-john/4-12.html
https://www.biblestudytools.com/john/13-35.html
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Thursday Book Group  

Starting a New Book - February 9
th 

Sign up sheet in Hertlin Hall 

 

 

The Thursday Book Group that meets at 2:00 p.m. will start on a new 

book discussion. Pastor Burger will lead a discussion on “A Light on the 

Corner: Discovering the Sacred in the Everyday” by her friend and 

colleague, Rev. Andrea Raynor.  

 

Rev. Raynor is an ordained Elder in our New York Annual Conference. 

She is currently a Chaplain to the Rye, NY Fire Department and devoting 

her time to writing and to spiritual counseling/grief counseling. She also 

served as a Chaplain to the Morgue at Ground Zero after 9-11.  In addition 

to time spent serving local congregations, she has also served in hospice 

ministry at Greenwich Hospital. Rev. Raynor currently resides with her 

family in Rye, New York and has her Charge Conference membership at 

Asbury Crestwood United Methodist Church in Tuckahoe, NY which is 

served by Rev. Jason Radmacher. What a blessing she is as a speaker and 

a writer and a comforting, caring counselor. God uses her ministry in 

many ways. Rev. Burger teamed up with Rev. Raynor on several 

occasions to offer ministry in Mamaroneck, where Rev. Raynor served as 

Associate Pastor under Rev. Bill Shillady several decades ago.  

          

You can order the book on Amazon, Barnes and Noble and other online 

sellers. There is a signup sheet in Hertlin Hall to join this discussion. Each 

chapter is an essay with an example from Rev. Raynor’s experience of 

finding the Presence of God in daily life. She has other wonderful books 

as well. Once you read one, you will want to read them all! To learn more 

about her and all of her books, visit revandrearaynor.com    Plan to join 

us on February 9
th

and subsequent Thursdays. Thank you to Rev. 

Sandy Koppmann who along with Marilyn Becht led our last book 

discussion as part of her ministry in retirement! We are so grateful.  
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